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Welcome to the second edition of the Teesdale Athletic Club newsletter.  ItΩs been quite a busy few months 
since our last newsletter in June. You have competed in lots of different races all round the country at the same 
time as welcoming a new beginners class to the club, not forgetting the start of the cross country season too. Its 
fantastic to see so many club members joining in and doing so brilliantly. Your efforts are truly inspirational and 
makes me feel very proud to be part of Teesdale Athletic Club, so very well done to each and every one of you. 

In this edition we start with some exciting news about this years Reindeer Chase. As the nights begin to draw in 
we take time to remind everybody about some useful tips when running in the dark. WeΩve also got some 
important dates for your calendar, including the clubs Annual General Meeting (AGM) and this years Christmas 
Party. There are a couple of other items including an update on payment of club membership fees and next 
years Club Championships before we share some top tips from one of our newly qualified coaching assistants. 

If you have any questions, comments or would like to submit an article for the next edition, please feel free to 
contact the Editor. 
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The team is just getting ready for this years festive Reindeer Chase and want you to come along and join the 
fun at The Bowes Museum on {ǳƴŘŀȅ мтǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмт. 

In addition to on-site registration on the day, the team are pleased to announce on-line registration for this 
event is now open on the Teesdale Athletic Club website. 

The reindeer have been a little bit naughty this year and taken all of Santa's special raffle prize numbers. In the 
first event the Mini Reindeer 1km Chase, children will set off in search for the reindeer in the grounds of 
Bowes Museum. Once they have found a reindeer, children will collect a special number attached to the 
reindeer before returning to the finish. Each number will be collected by Santa at the end of the chase with 
your chance to win a special prize in the grand raffle draw.  

After the reindeer have been fed and watered, Santa will let the reindeer run free once again in the grounds 
of The Bowes Museum and Barnard Castle School. As soon as the reindeer have been given time to run away 
the Teesdale AC Reindeer Chase 5km fun run will start. Runners will set off in search for reindeer, collecting a 
number attached to any one of the reindeer before returning to the finish. 

Numbers collected during the Mini Reindeer 1km Chase and 5km event will be entered into a grand raffle 
draw with your chance to win a fabulous prize. 

For more details about the event take a look at the Reindeer Chase webpage here. 

wŜƛƴŘŜŜǊ /ƘŀǎŜ нлмт 

http://www.teesdaleac.com/reindeer-chase/


As the nights begin to draw in its time to think about when and where you go running. If youΩre too busy to shift 
your running session to day time only, or if you really look forward to running in the dark then weΩve put 
together a few tips to help you keep safe. 

¶ Wear bright and reflective clothing. Even though you might be able to see others around you 
donΩt make it any more difficult for others to see you. Be bright, be seen, be safe. 

¶ DonΩt listen to music. A bit obvious this one. When running in the dark you need to rely on all your 
senses, no just your sight. 

¶ Try and plan your route in well lit or populated areas. It might be great fun running off road and 
on trails in the dark but unless its an organised and fully supported event, think twice, and then 
once more before setting off in unpopulated areas. 

¶ Run with a friend. Having a run buddy is not only a great way to keep motivated, that extra set of 
eyes and ears will help you keep safe. 

¶ Pay attention to your surroundings. Its very easy to get disorientated when focused on the road 
ahead, but stay alert and avoid unfamiliar surroundings. DonΩt be afraid of turning round or 
cutting the run short if something does not seem right. 

¶ Tell a friend. Its quite easy to set off with no real route in mind sometimes but when setting out in 
the dark plan ahead, stick to your route and tell a friend where you are going and what time you 
expect to be back. Then theyΩll have no excuse for not having that cup of hot chocolate ready for 
you on your return. 

с ¢ƛǇǎ ŦƻǊ wǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǊƪ 

The Teesdale Athletic Club Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 
мсǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмт ŀǘ тΥолǇƳ ƛƴ DƭŀȄƻ {ƻŎƛŀƭ /ƭǳō [ƻǳƴƎŜ. This important event 
is open to all club members and you are invited to come along and vote on 
appointments to the Club Committee for the forthcoming year. 

Information about each Club Committee appointment will be posted on the Notice 
Board in the Barnard Castle Leisure Centre together with details how to post your nominations. If you have any 
questions about any of the existing appointments please do not hesitate to contact the Club Secretary or any of 
the existing committee members. 

Equally, if you would like to express an interest in any of the appointments and not able to attend the AGM 
please contact the Club Secretary. The Club Committee convene once a month. Even if you feel you cannot 
commit to attending monthly meetings but would love to help out in another way the Club Committee would 
love to hear from you. There are plenty of opportunities to volunteer your support during the year. 

¢ŜŜǎŘŀƭŜ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎ /ƭǳō !Da 
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A small team is busy reviewing the Teesdale Athletic ClubΩs very own website 
(www.teesdaleac.com) with a view of updating content and developing a fresh new 
look. The software currently used is quite old and might even limit the type of 
changes we make. However, the plan is to first review the content and update this 
wherever necessary before moving onto the next stage of work that aims to explore 
ideas how best we can improve the visitorsΩ experience. This is were you come in. 

The team would love to hear about your ideas how we can improve the clubΩs 
website. What information do you want to see and more importantly what donΩt you 
want to see. Over the coming weeks you will all receive an email inviting all club 
members to share your ideas, general feedback and comments. 

In the meantime it might be worth taking a few minutes to check out the existing website and thinking how it 
could be improved. If there are no improvements then let us know that too. All feedback will be welcomed. 

ǿǿǿΦǘŜŜǎŘŀƭŜŀŎΦŎƻƳ - ŀ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΚ  



In advance to this years AGM (scheduled Thursday 16th November 2017), below is a list of Teesdale AC 
committee member names and their current role: 

Alan Bray  (Chairman)    Simon Wade (Race Director) 

Skye Archer (Secretary)    John West (President) 

Donna Hawcroft (Treasurer)   Amanda Pettitt (Publicist) 

Judith Rodwell  (Social Secretary)  Sean Williams (Membership Secretary) 

Caroline Moss     Barbara Crawley 

Linda Scandrett 

The club is always looking for volunteers to help out either as an active member of the club committee or 
helping out during one of the many events the club hosts during the year. If you would like to volunteer and 
support your club weΩd love to hear from you. Equally if you quite fancy getting involved as a club committee 
member please use the AGM as an opportunity to register your interest. For more information please contact 
the Club Secretary. 

¢ŜŜǎŘŀƭŜ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎ /ƭǳō /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

/ƭǳō aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ CŜŜǎ 

Just a reminder that Teesdale AC transferred management of all Club Membership fees for individual 
membership (18 years and older) to the UK England Athletics on-line payment scheme on 1st October 2017. 
Traditionally club membership fees have been collected in October of each year, however in addition to moving 
to the new on-line payment scheme the committee decided to start collecting payment of club membership 
fees on a 12-month rolling date basis at the same time. 

When your membership fee payment is due you will receive an email inviting you to pay on-line.  

The club Membership Secretary is reported to be delighted with the new on-line payment scheme which has 
been in operation since 1st October. For the first time ever club members receive an invoice of payment and 
there is a auditable reporting log available to the club Treasurer. The new system is working very well making 
the administration of membership fees more efficient and more transparent to both club members and club 
committee members. 

If you have any questions about membership fees or the on-line payment scheme please contact the club 
Membership Secretary for further details. 

I recently attended a 2-day England Athletics Coaching Assistant (CA) course at the Gateshead Sports Academy. 

I chose to do this hoping to give something back to the Club and help spread the burden across our excellent 

and hardworking Coaching/Run leader cadre. I joined Teesdale AC some 2½ years ago by way of a Couch to 5K 

course delivered by Skye Archer & Donna Hawcroft and thereafter thoroughly enjoyed the sessions provided by 

all coaching staff which have culminated this year in my completing both the Great North Run and the York 

Plusnet (10 mile) events. The role of the Coaching Assistant is designed to enable CAs to support Qualified 

Coaches share the fundamental aspects of athletics and deliver individually when the activity is low risk and the 

coach attends the same location. The 2-day course gave a basic insight into coaching the fundamentals of 

running, jumping & throwing activities which are the building blocks for more specialised activities as athletes 

develop. On the course it was made very clear that coaching staff should place athletes at the centre of 

everything they do and ensure that the sessions are both challenging and able to meet the needs of all athletes 

in attendance. I thoroughly enjoyed the course and would encourage others in the club to consider putting 

themselves forward to volunteer. Whilst I started as a volunteer helper with the infants I look forward to being 

involved in sessions involving senior athletes of all abilities. 

bŜǿƭȅ ǉǳŀƭƛŬŜŘ /ƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ - !ƳŀƴŘŀ tŜǩǧ 



Teesdale Sports Centre, Strathmore Road, Barnard Castle, Country Durham, DL12 8DS 

website: www.teesdaleac.com    |    Editor: sean.williams.uk@gmail.com    |    Tel: 07952 925542 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅ 

Join us for a delicious Christmas. The Teesdale Athletic Club Annual Christmas Party 
will be held on CǊƛŘŀȅ мрǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмт ŀǘ тΥллǇƳ ƛƴ .ŀǊƴŀǊŘ /ŀǎǘƭŜ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō. 
The cost will be £15 per person and includes a 3-course meal. 

We hope to have tickets ready for sale on-line from the Teesdale AC GroupSpaces 
events page very soon. An email announcement will confirm when tickets are 
available. Be sure to book early to guarantee your place as spaces are limited. Tickets 
will be sold on a first come first served basis. 

A copy of the menu is on the back page of this newsletter. 

/ƭǳō /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ нлму 

With only a couple of events remaining in this years Club Championship the Team CaptainsΩ are busy finalising 
details for next years Club Championship 2018 calendar. In addition to the usual first and second male and 
female Senior Club Champions, irrespective of club championship points earned during the year, a special new 
award open to all club members will be presented to the most inspirational male and female at this years 
Christmas Party. 

Traditionally races have been predominately 10 km, but for next year we have decided to introduce a number 
of other races (5 km to 18 km) and for the first time ever four half marathons and even a marathon is listed too. 
WeΩve also included a number of trail events giving members plenty of opportunity to try something new no 
matter what your ability or preferred terrain. Our aim is to make the Club Championship fun and accessible to 
all members. 

In addition to the usual end of season first male and female Club Champion prize we will be introducing a brand 
reward scheme for next year which will award prizes based on distance completed. More details about this 
exciting news will be published with a complete race calendar in the following weeks. 

A summary of all races will be published on the club website together with a link to download a hardcopy of a 
more detailed race calendar. The download version will include a My Race Log, another first for the club, where 
you can record your race number, finish time together space to make any other notes for future reference. 

It looks like a really exciting year ahead and we really look forward to welcoming you join us competing in next 
years Club Championship. 

 

The first race of next years Club Championship has just been confirmed. The Wƻƭƭȅ 
Iƻƭƭȅ WƻƎ is a one-lap, scenic, multi-terrain undulating course set in the magnificent 
grounds of Studley Royal deer park. The 10 km course, hosted by Ripon Runners, will 
be held on {ǳƴŘŀȅ ом 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмт ммΥллŀƳ. For more details either visit our own  
GroupSpaces events page here, or go directly to the Ripon Runners website here. 

/ƻǳƴǘȅ 5ǳǊƘŀƳ {ǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ !ŎǝǾƛǘȅ !ǿŀǊŘǎ 

The County Durham Sport and Physical Activity Awards celebrate unsung stars, coaches and schools. Durham 
Dales local event will be held on Friday 3rd November, but what makes this years celebrations even more 
special is the fact that we have nominations for the following categories: Sports Club of the Year (Teesdale AC), 
Young Sports Performance of the Year - under 21 (Amy Foster), Volunteer of the Year (Skye Archer), and Sport 
& Physical Activity Achievement of the Year (Erica Dixon). All local winners will be put forward to compete for 
the County Title of each Award Category. 

IΩm sure youΩll all join me in wishing everyone nominated good wishes and the very best of luck. You have 
worked incredibly hard and we are all very proud of you. 

http://groupspaces.com/TeesdaleAthleticClub/item/1144669
http://www.riponrunners.org.uk/jolly-holly-jog-10k/30th-jolly-holly-jog-fun-run


 

Friday 15th December 2017 at 7:00pm 

Barnard Golf Club, Harmire Road, DL12 8QN 
 

Starters 

{ǇƛŎȅ tŀǊǎƴƛǇ {ƻǳǇ 

**** 

{ǝƭǘƻƴ ϧ ǊŜŘ hƴƛƻƴ vǳƛŎƘŜ 

**** 

{ƳƻƪŜŘ {ŀƭƳƻƴ ϧ tǊŀǿƴǎ 

 

Mains 

wƻŀǎǘ bƻǊŦƻƭƪ ¢ǳǊƪŜȅ /Ǌƻǿƴ 

wƻŀǎǘ ¢ƻǇǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ .ŜŜŦ 

wƻŀǎǘ [ŜƎ ƻŦ tƻǊƪ 
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**** 

{ŀƭƳƻƴ CƛƭƭŜǘ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ IƻƭƭŀƴŘŀƛǎŜ ǎŀǳŎŜ ϧ ŀǎǎƻǊǘŜŘ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ 

ϝϝϝϝ 

aǳǎƘǊƻƻƳ .ǊƛŜ ϧ /ǊŀƴōŜǊǊȅ ²ŜƭƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ wƻŀǎǘŜŘ ±ŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ  

όŎƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ ŎƘŜǎǘƴǳǘǎύ 

 

Desserts 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tǳŘŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ .ǊŀƴŘȅ {ŀǳŎŜ 

ϝϝϝϝ 

/ƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ 5ŜǎǎŜǊǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭƭŜǊ 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅ aŜƴǳ 


